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I NEW ENGLAND
CHAPTER 16




Chapter 16 E-Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, February 10, 2017
O R Colan
31 Hayward Street, Suite 2A-201

Franklin, Massachusetts

In Attendance:  Patty Quinn, President; Derrick Roma, Vice President; Via Teleconference:  Mike McParland, Treasurer; Betsy Bosiak, Secretary; Terry Conley; Lara Bailey; Rick Pino; Ally Brown; Ashley Emerson

I. Welcome and Introductions, Roll Call

Patty Quinn, SR/WA, R/W-NAC, President

Patty opened the meeting at 9:00 AM.

II.  Secretary’s Report





Betsy Bosiak, Secretary
 Minutes from E-Board Meeting 12/09/2016 (approved via e-mail)
Betsy asked if the E-Board wanted to receive the minutes from the General Meetings prior to the next meeting.  It was determined to send them to the E-Board members.

III. Old Business







    Patty Quinn
There was no old business to discuss.

IV.  New Business
a.  Treasurer’s Report


Mike McParland, R/W RAC, Treasurer





 
             

As of December 31, 2016, the Chapter had a balance of $27,162.06 in the checking account.

Patty noted all items were cleared from the December luncheon meeting.  Mike noted the Chapter made a profit of 3 cents.

Rick moved to approve the treasurer’s report as presented, Betsy seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

VI.  Education





Trish Morrison, Education Chair
1. Three-Year Plan and Discussion Of Course Work

2. Course 225 Discussion

3. Status of Course 504 – July 12 - 13

Trish noted there would be a conference call in two weeks to discuss options for offering Course 225.  Derrick asked if there was a target date.  Lara noted there was a need to discuss the options, etc.  Lara noted it was being offered in May in Niagara, Ontario.  She discussed having just one instructor with a one or two-day class.

Course 504 is being offered in July at NHDOT.  Derrick asked if it was on the Website.  Terry noted it was not, she was told it would be today.

Lara noted the Chapter had the option to offer another course this year.  Rich asked if 43
1 had been offered last year, Derrick said no.  Rick noted it was a one day course that he was putting on in Delaware in March. He suggested it might be something the Chapter could offer.  It is designed as a follow-up to Course 421.  It is the most advanced of the appraisal courses (complicated partial acquisition problems).  He noted that some appraisers are asking when it might be offered.  Rick noted it would require marketing time and that MASS DOT is asking about the course.
Betsy asked if there were any IRWA members from MASS DOT; Rick said no.  He noted they tried to do an agency membership but it has not come to fruition.  He noted they cannot cross state lines to take classes.  He noted they have asked for classes and like having them offered away from the office in a different environment.  The have approached Rick to give them some small programs.

Patty discussed that she had reached out to Daniel regarding the agency membership with Daniel indicating he never received a list of potential members.  She thought there had been a stall on both ends.  Rick noted there has been a change in leadership and a limited amount of funds.  He noted the Chapter had to appeal to those that have to keep up their discipline knowledge.

Derrick noted he had spoken with Pam and the Chapter may be able to use the meeting on the 23rd of March to springboard into courses.  Rich thought that would be a good thing.  Rick thought we might be able to bring them in as individual members, not agency members.

VI. Professional Development



      Lara Bailey, SR/WA, PDC Chair

Lara did not have any new information regarding Professional development.  She noted some members have submitted paperwork to take the SR/WA exam.
VII.  Membership




           
Betsy Bosiak, Membership Chair

There were no new members.  Betsy and Patty have contacted members who have not renewed their membership.
 VIII.  Communications – Website/Newsletter

Ally Brown, Chair, Webmaster
A.  Updates – MailChimp Account and Communication Plan
B. Newsletter The New Englander
C. Follow-up discussion to new Website
Ally hopes everyone is checking the Website.  Derrick and Ally are setting up an RSVP to make it easier for noting attendance at meetings.  

They will also be setting it up so people can pay for lunch, etc. prior to an event.  It was noted that the information can be forwarded to non-members also.  Patty asked if it showed as a secure Website.  Derrick thought it was pretty secure.  Mike asked the fee structure.  Derrick asked if the organization was a non-profit; Mike said no it has a different organization.  Derrick noted the fee can be hidden with no fee for a free event.

Ally noted she has an account with MailChimp that she used two weeks ago; it was very user friendly.  Ally noted that members can sign up for the Newsletter with the Chapter having Facebook and twitter accounts also.  Derrick noted that the Chapter had to decide a communication plan and what we would like to send out.

Derrick noted that the chapter needs to get a newsletter out with the other sites keeping the communications open.  He discussed the amount of information to send out and when to send it out.

Rick thought it would be nice to develop a newsletter with substantial content.  If it has interesting content, then people will read it.

Derrick noted that Member Fuse has too many groups.  Patty noted more people were asking questions than having discussions.  Patty noted items should be sent to Derrick or Ally.  Lara liked the Facebook page, she could not find the Twitter feed.  Ally said it was New England Chapter 16.

IX.  Region/International Committee News

           Rick Pino or Mike McParland

Discussion of Regional Transportation Chair
Rick noted he had been on a conference call for Alaska to set up the programs.  He noted due to the venue size they can only accommodate about 44 presentations.  He noted the commitment of programs.  Rick was concerned with some of the presentations being offered.  He hoped they would be unbiased opinions.  He noted that presenters cannot be involved in more than 2 programs.

Mike noted that if the relocation programs were to be offered on Wednesday afternoon it would not be well attended.  Rick and Mike discussed concerns over the possible presentations.

Derrick asked if there were any Young Professionals on the panel selecting the programs.  Rick thought no.   He thought only Daniel was speaking for them.  Rick also noted that CLIMB would be having a half day presentation; Rick thought it should be a one day presentation. 

Derrick noted he was on the task force for Young Professionals and discussed the targeted programs for them.  He felt it should not take away from the majority of the group.  He will bring this up on their next call.  

Patty asked if anything was occurring regarding mentoring.  Mike noted it was something that staff, not leadership was leading.  Rick thought the groups learned more by being integrated.  He noted you learn more by experience and experienced members.  He thought there seems to be a setting up of two groups.  

Derrick noted that last year they had a Young Professional’s day This year Mark wants to integrate it into the conference as maybe it was not well received.  Rick noted the program has the Young Professionals meeting every day alone.  He is not sure what the answer is and does not know the issues.  Derrick noted if the intent was to integrate then it seems they are falling back.

Patty noted she had an e-mail from Doug Hummel regarding a representative from the region for the transportation committee.  She noted Doug was trying to seek candidates.  It is requested that the representative attend forums and the conferences.  She thought members from NHDOT might qualify as it needs to be a transportation member.

Betsy suggested that it be sent to everyone as there might be someone out there we are not aware of.  Patty noted it was necessary for the Chapter to put forth a name at this time.  She will send the information to Trish at NHDOT.  Betsy noted she needed to communicate the representative needed to attend the forums and conferences.  Derrick has an interest, but he does not want to over commit.

XI.  Chapter Upcoming Meetings/Programs



Derrick Roma
2017 Meeting Dates (E-Board, General and Other)

A. January 13, 2017 – General Membership Meeting recap
B. February 10, 2017 – E-Board Meeting – Franklin, MA 
C. March 23, 2017 – General Membership Meeting, Worcester, MA, LPA Panel
D. April 14, 2017 – E-Board Meeting, NH?

E. May 12, 2017 – General Membership Meeting and Election of Officers – Speaker TBD
Derrick had sent out a draft flyer for the March meeting and discussed the program.  Rick noted his IRWA credentials needed to be added.  It was decided to have a luncheon meeting from 9:30 to 2:00.  Betsy will take care of ordering the box lunch.
XI.  Region 4 and International Meetings/Forums
        



Patty Quinn
A. 2017 Region 4 Spring Forum, March 28 – April 1, Baltimore Inner Harbor, Potomac Chapter 14

B. 2017 International Conference to be help in Anchorage AK, June 11-14

C. 2017 Fall Forum, October 2017, Chapter 23, Cromwell, CT

D. 2018 Fall Forum, October 2018, Chapter 16, New England, TBD

The Spring Forum will have a valuation symposium on March 30.  It will review the revisions of the Yellow book with Federal Representation.  Rick will present on easement valuation.  There will be a presentation on corridor valuations in the afternoon.  The Valuation CoP will meet after the symposium.

Patty noted they are tying the forum in with baseball.

Betsy noted she has had discussions with Irene and Terry on the Fall 2018 Forum.  The weather has prevented them from investigating locations.

XII.  Committee Reports
a.  Nominations & awards (Terry Conley)

b. LPA (Ashley Emerson, OCD)

c. Pipeline (Lara Bailey, SR/WA, R/W-NAC)

d. Transportation (Trish Morrison)

e. Utilities (sandy Fogg)

f. Surveying/Engineering (John Roberts, SR/WA)

g. Valuation (Rick Pino, MAI, R/W-AC)
h. Relocation (Mike McParland, R/W-RAC)

i. Asset Management (Betsy Bosiak)

j. Environment (Patty Quinn, SR/WA, R/W-NAC)

k. Young Professional (Derrick Roma)

Patty noted the slate of officers should have suggestions in March.  Terry thought positon descriptions should be included with the e-mail sent out for members who might be interested.  
Terry noted the Chapter was unable to nominate Rick for the Armstrong Award with it being tabled until a future date.
Patty adjourned the meeting at 10:50 AM.
Action Items

1.  E-mail to members for candidates for positons

2. Contact members who have not renewed
All meeting minutes are posted on the website for review.
Respectfully submitted,
Betsy Bosiak, Secretary
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